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San Felipe NEWSLETTER 

SAN  FELIPE ’S  ENGLISH  LANGUAGE  NEWSLETTER  

SERVING  SAN  FELIPE  SINCE  1985  

 San Felipe, Baja Ca, Norte, Mexico                                                                      January 15, 2014 

 NEWS, ACTIVITIES, CLASSIFIEDS & MORE 

 

After all these years I finally made the front cover. 
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.holiday happier.  School supplies were also given out to 

the kids as well. 

 My family had a good holiday and the kids got 

way too much as usual.  When they are done they make 

sure someone else gets the older toys, so they can make 

room for the new ones.  Spoiled, oh yeah. 

Till next time! 

 Linda 
 

PERCEPTION 
 

Our deepest fear is that we 

Are powerful beyond measure. 

 

EDITOR/OWNER:  Linda Sullivan 

TECHNICAL  ADVISOR:  Patti Haynes and 

Susan Young 

 

 

 

Contributing Writers & Volunteers 

 

Diane Pilato  (Health Info.) 

Patti Haynes (Computer Info.) 

Stacy Ditita (Viva Articles) 

Katherine Hammontre Craig (“Dear Kat”) 

George Jackson (Races) 

Donna Roberts ( Desert Mothers) 

Sandi Flannigan ( Recipes +) 

Kathy Keane ( Birds) 

Susan Young ( Food Bank)  

Joy Darr  (Golf Tourn. News) 

Jim Ingegno (Interviews +) 

Roy S. Houston (Informative Articles)   

Suzi Kukar  (SFARP News & Updates) 

 

 

 

 

Printed in San Felipe by Copicentro 

   

 

 

 

Bob and Linda at our Wedding Celebration 

surprise party.  Organized by Linda Martinez 

Photo taken by Karen Buehler 

 This is it 2014.  When I was a kid I would 

think about what it would be like in the year 2000 let 

alone 2014.  Well, no matter what, I made it.  Things 

are very different in the world I grew up in.  The age 

of computer and electronics is not my bag, but speak 

with the younger generation and they know it all.  I 

guess this is what the future I thought about would 

hold for us right now.  Who knows what is next. 

 Didn’t do much through Christmas, was in-

vited to parties and dinners, unfortunately I was sick 

the week of Christmas.  Feeling much better now. 

 New Year’s was a different story.  Bob and I 

went to a party as always at Las Arena Campo and 

had a ball with all our friends over at that neck of the 

woods.  We go there every year and Dunie puts on a 

great get together for all of us.  Great seeing our 

friends and having a wonderful time bringing in the 

New Year.  Well,  here it is and cheers to everyone.  

May we all have a great year ahead of us. 

 Lots of Candy and toys were given to the 

Peoples Gallery and I made sure that they all wert to 

the people who would enjoy them and have a good 

Christmas.  If you were one of the people who gave 

you should feel great about making someone’s 
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 With 27 years of  experience behind us Dr. 

Abasolo Medical Center is committed to your 

health.  We have the equipment and facilities 

that you need to get the best medical service in 

town. 

General Medicine             

Plastic Surgery 

General Surgery & Gastro 

Obstetrics & Gynecology    

Orthopedic                       

Clinic Laboratory 

On Chetumal (near money 

exchange). Call  for 

appointment  686-577-1706 

 

Gracie from Baja 247 Realty is our youngest fan 

Find all your needs in one 

No gimmicks, no discount cards to 

carry around.  We give the discount 

to you when you come. in. 

Calzd. Chetumal #228 in San Felipe 

Call:  577-1258 

 

 

Root Canals 

Dentures 

Teeth ….. 

Cleaning & 

Bleaching 
English 

Spoken 

  

Alarmas 

Digitales 

A D M 

 

Surveillance 24 hr.   -    Security Cameras 

Alarm Monitoring    -    Access Control 

Fire Detector System   -   Economic Plans 

Specialized Tech Support 

Home - Business - Enterprises 

In Mexico 686-577-6267  
From U.S.  011-52-686-577-6267 

Clzd. Chetumal # 288 Int. 
Zona Centro San Felipe B.C. 
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   Climate Controlled Mini  

      Storage         

   Covered Storage For RV’s &   

Boats 

   Move Household goods  from 

Anywhere in the US to Anywhere 

in Mexico 

         Appliance Importing 

Dates change here from time 

to time. 

 

JANUARY 

 

15   Taste  of San Felipe 

15   Art  class at Desert Mother’s 

 

FEBRUARY 

 

8     Art, Wine & Food Fiesta 

14    Valentine’s Day 

15    1st Baja Latino Festival 

19    Desert Mother’s Art Class 

22     Heart of Baja Quilt Show 

27 & 28  SCORE San Felipe 250 

 

 

 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

            
 

Tacos (Chicken or Beef)       

Baked Stuffed  Potatoes Fully Loaded 

Quesadillas - Tostados + much more 

Family owned and operated.. 

 I would like to personally wish Jim all the luck with his 

new adventure into the world of Italian Cuisine.  I have 

been to Jim’s house and had some of his wonderful cook-

ing, so I can personally tell you how wonderful it is. 

This is something different for San Felipe.  New York 

style Pizza with a flair.   

Bob and I want to welcome Jim and El Padrino to the  

neighborhood.  Near the Peoples Gallery. 
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Volunteers for Indigent and Vulnerable Animals 

Exciting News! Our Third Spay Clinic is January 

18-19
th

.  Two vets and several vet techs will be arriv-

ing in San Felipe to perform our third clinic.  Ap-

pointments are being taken for the event at our se-

gunda next to Dr. Solis’ office or by calling Kuchy 

Sanchez at 686-134-9683 or Judy Topping at 686-

162-6213. We are looking for volunteers to assist at 

these clinics.  We especially need volunteers to 

check in animals and to get them into crates before 

and after surgery.  We need some men to help with 

the larger dogs. If you are interested in becoming a 

volunteer at these clinics, please contact Carole Kin-

gaby at 686-577-0913 or 686-511-9722.  These spay 

clinics are the hopeful solution to solve the problem 

of animal overpopulation.  They are designed to be 

affordable to reach as many local Mexican citizens 

as possible.  Our goal is 200 surgeries. The cost to 

Mexican locals is 100 pesos.  For Non-Mexicans, it 

is $25. 

 

Our “Spay Is The Way” fundraising campaign is 

in full swing. Local businesses and personal spon-

sors have come through in large numbers with the 

much needed support. The goals of the campaign are 

two-fold: to raise funds for the clinics and to help 

grow awareness to the necessity for spay and neuter 

as the only solution for animal overpopulation.   

Look for our “Spay is the Way” decal on the doors of 

our local business sponsors. Become a business or 

personal sponsor by contacting Barbara Bagileo at 

US 707-280-6292 MX 686-193-2167 or Judith Top-

ping at MX 686-162-6213. Support the hopeful solu-

tion and help us   solve the problem of animal over-

population. We believe Spay Is The Way. 

Adopt,  Donate, or Volunteer. 

 

EL PADRINO, PIZZERIA Y RESTURANTE 

ITALIANO 

By Rob Antos 

 

El PADRINO 

 

El PADRINO Pizzeria y Resturante Italiano is open for 

business. El Padrino is located on 

Ave Mar de Cortez next to El Cortez Hotel and in front 

of the Wash Tub Laundry. 

 

Owned and operated by Jim Ingegno this Italian Restau-

rant offers a wide range menu of Italian specialties, 

ranging from New York style Pizzas, Lasagna, Cal-

zones, Stromboli’s, Spaghetti, Linguini and Clams, 

Salad Italiano and daily specials. All recipes are original 

family traditions from the city of Deliceto Italy. The 

pizzas are hand tossed and made fresh daily. 

 

I personally have eaten this unique food and can hon-

estly state there is no other restaurant that serves this 

delicious Italian food. The pizzas remind me of when I 

resided in New York. The crust is light and the season-

ing is how pizza should taste. 

 

El Padrino has the dining room as well as patio seating. 

Open Wednesday thru Sunday for lunch and dinner 

from 11:00 Am till 10:00 Pm. All dishes are also avail-

able to go. 

 El Padrino is also available for private luncheons, din-

ners and  parties. Sorry, no delivery. Reservations are 

accepted. El Padrino does not accept Credit Cards. 

 

So take the time to treat yourself to original Italian food. 

Visit El Padrino. 
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Desert Mothers would like to start the New Year by 

expressing our appreciation to all of our volunteers, 

instructors, and board of directors.  They donate 

endless hours on our behalf and we thank you.   A 

special thank you to Gene,  a great promoter and is 

always willing to help with any job needed to be 

done.  We also want to an give an abundance of 

thanks to the many people and organizations that 

have donated to Desert Mothers throughout the year 

with special recognition to The Rotary Club of 

Calvary, Canada and it's associates in connection 

with the San Felipe Rotary Club, and A Charitable 

Trust through Debbie LaBonte. 

 A big thank you to Jeanene Steffen who 

included Desert Mothers in her 70th birthday 

celebration by benefiting our organization as her gift 

to the community.  Because of her and many friends, 

we collected nearly $800.00 in donations and sales.  

We will always remember her big smile and kind 

heart.  Also to Romualda Klever for offering Desert 

Mothers space in the Roadrunner Deli in Playa De 

Oro for our third location. 

 This year we will be joining forces with the 

volunteers at the Food Bank to help keep plastic 

grocery bags off the street, roads and out of the 

dump.  We will be making an assortment of purses, 

totes, and handbags that can be purchased at The 

Desert Mothers Stores to benefit both organizations.  

We would appreciate your assistance by providing us 

with your clean plastic bags of any color by bringing 

them to the Desert Mothers Gallery and Workshop or 

the Food Bank Thrift Store. 

 Please visit us at our Desert Mothers Gallery 

and Workshop,  between the Police Station and Yet 

Mail, our new store within the Roadrunner Deli at 

Playa De Oro, and in the El Dorado Ranch Golf 

Shop.  We strive to develop new products with 

excellent quality and reasonable prices. 

 Good things are happening at Desert Mothers 

and we are looking forward to a great 2014. 

Best wishes,  

Marilyn Doyle, 

Desert Mothers Coordinator - 686-578-6017 

ronilyn2009@yahoo.com 
  

 

HOTEL LAS PALMAS 

The Hideaway Bar & Grill 
& Alfredo’s Restaurant 

 
BOOK YOUR VALENTINE’S  

DINNER WITH US!! 
 

Open daily from 11 a.m..  
All dinners are $10, lunches $5 or less. 

 
Best Margaritas and Blood Mary’s  

Are made from scratch for only 
40 pesos.. 

 

 

Where the locals go for great food & 

service! 

Across the street from El Cortez  
Hotel 

Phone 686-577-1333 ask for Joe, 

Linda or Barbi for details 

 

          DESERT MOTHERS NOW 

have THREE locations; 

1025 Mar de Cortez, downtown 

El Dorado Golf Shop and our 

NEW DESERT MOTHERS AND 

FRIENDS, SHOP in the 

 Old RoadRunner Deli- Wed thru  

                 Sun 10AM-3PM 

          PLEASE stop by and see the      

             new items and crafters 

                

             Any questions, call  

          Donna Roberts 576-0089 

            HAPPY HOLIDAYS! 

Desert Mothers 

By 

Marilyn Doyle 
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Page 8 

San Felipe Newsletter - Jan. 15, 2014 

December was another beautiful month in San 
Felipe!  Again we had a good soaker rain with 
no flooding in the north section of town.  The 
beach and desert are both great fun on your 
ATV and with warm clothes you can layer and 
enjoy our surroundings.  Belinda & George took 
a group on their annual Christmas run out to 
Jose’s in the desert and repainted his house 
and re-roofed an area that had flooded.  It’s al-
ways fun to see Jose who is 92 and is the pri-
mary beer stop in the dry lake bed. 

 

Lots of social events graced the calendar with 
many home holiday parties.  JollyMon hosted a 
festive arts and crafts show with local artists and 
had great music by Country Fried. Either show-
ing their wares or milling around were Beth & 
Dan, Laurie & Frank, Judy & Bill,  Carol 
K, Melanie with my favorite foster pup, Debbie, 
Jim & Shirley, MaDonna, Marilyn, Stacy, Susie 
and Penny just to name a few.. 

 
Parrots Crackers had a Holiday Party & Toy 
Raiser for DIF with the Suns of Beaches. You 
can “friend “the Suns of Beaches Baja  and see 
what’s going on.  Santa’ helpers for DIF were 
Belinda & George, Laurie & Frank, Diane & 
Sam with Sister Sally, Linnie & Steve, Beth & 
Dan, Rebecca & Jerry, Nikki and Phil & Bryan, 
 
I finally did it.. I made Tortilla soup! It is so good 
and so easy that I wanted to share it with you… 
(why did I think I had to go to a restaurant to get 
this yummy soup?)It’s so easy & you can make 
it in your crock pot if you want and come home 
to a hearty meal after a desert ride’ 

     

Tortilla Soup  

2 tablespoons olive oil 

2 cloves garlic, minced 

1 onion, diced 

4 cups chicken stock 

1 (28-ounce) can crushed tomatoes 

1 (4-ounce) can green chilies 

  2 teaspoons chili powder 

 1 teaspoon cumin 

1/2 teaspoon oregano 

Pinch of cayenne pepper 

Kosher salt and freshly ground black pepper, to 

taste 

2 cups shredded chicken breast 

1 can corn kernels 

Juice of 1 lime 

To Serve 

1 avocado, halved, (2 serving) seeded, peeled 

and sliced 

Cheese for serving  ⅓ Cup Grated Mexican 

Cheese 

Tortilla strips, for serving 

Sauté the onions & Garlic in the olive oil 

Add the remaining ingredients and simmer 

Taste & serve 

With Cheese, avocado & tortilla chips 

 
We have been to fabulous birthday  and dinner 
parties this Christmas season. Hope you all had 
a Merry Christmas and have a fantastic New 
Year! Now as the days are getting longer, I’ll  
have more time to write  Sea ya’ in the New 
Year, Sandi 

San Felipe Scene  

By Sandi Flannigan 

 This recipe sounds so good.  Bob and I can’t have 

the tortillas, but we can the rest.  I think I will try and 

make it at home.  Thanks Sandi. 
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DEAR KAT OR QUIERDA KAT is a jaded form 

of Dear Abbi but is not meant to be professional, 

legal or other marital advice.  It’s simply my 

opinion.  I also write Kat’s Korner, San Felipe's 

Scoop on www.katskorner.com.mx but this is the 

only place you can read “Dear Kat”.  If my advice 

helps you - bravo but if it doesn’t, don’t blame 

me!  Feel free to drop a comment off at the Peo-

ple’s Gallery or email your advice to bajakat at 

gmail dot com.  You can also send or drop off any 

issues you may want advice on.  Enjoy! 

 

 

Quierda Kat: 

 

 

I would like some advice on a problem in my rela-

tionship with a friend.  She loves to push her boobs 

on him when she hugs him. My husband has told me 

that he is uncomfortable with this. He wants to run 

the other way.  She is usually drunk when I see her, 

so it is hard to communicate. Can you advise if I 

should even go there?  “No more Boobs”  

Dear No More Boobs.  I think the person who should 

tell la chi chi chick that he doesn’t like her jamming 

her boobs in his chest and to please stop or don’t hug 

me.  There must be an hour or two in the day when 

she’s sober, so plan it around there.  If she continues 

after your husband has told her to back off, well, 

yeah, it’s time to have a little talk with the boob hug-

ger.  Tell her to knock it off before you knock her 

block off.  Good luck.  

 

Dear Kat: 

 

Yesterday, my neighbor came over to my house and 

told me there were at least five people who are sup-

posed to be my friends who weren’t really my 

friends.  She refused to tell me who they were as I 

have no idea who these five people could be.   What 

would you do?  “Perplexed” 

 

 

Dear Perplexed.  I would first have to ask myself 

“what was the motive of the neighbor telling you 

such a hurtful thing?”  Have you considered the 

Continued on page 18 

http://www.katskorner.com.mx
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Desert Mothers would like to start the New Year by 

expressing our appreciation to all of our volunteers, 

instructors, and board of directors.  They donate end-

less hours on our behalf and we thank you.   A spe-

cial thank you to Gene,  a great promoter and is al-

ways willing to help with any job needed to be done.  

We also want to an give an abundance of thanks to 

the many people and organizations that have donated 

to Desert Mothers throughout the year with special 

regognition to The Rotary Club of Calvary, Canada 

and it's associates in connection with the San Felipe 

Rotary Club, and A Charitable Trust through Debbie 

LaBonte. 

 A big thank you to Jeanene Steffen who in-

cluded Desert Mothers in her 70th birthday celebra-

tion by benefiting our organization as her gift to the 

community.  Because of her and many friends, we 

collected nearly $800.00 in donations and sales.  We 

will always remember her big smile and kind heart.  

Also to Romualda Klever for offering Desert Moth-

ers space in the Roadrunner Deli in Playa De Oro for 

our third location. 

 This year we will be joining forces with the 

volunteers at the Food Bank to help keep plastic gro-

cery bags off the street, roads and out of the dump.  

We will be making an assortment of purses, totes, 

and handbags that can be purchased at The Desert 

Mothers Stores to benefit both organizations.  We 

would appreciate your assistance by providing us 

with your clean plastic bags of any color by bringing 

them to the Desert Mothers Gallery and Workshop or 

the Food Bank Thrift Store. 

 Please visit us at our Desert Mothers Gallery 

and Workshop,  between the Police Station and Yet 

Mail, our new store within the Roadrunner Deli at 

Playa De Oro, and in the Eldorado Ranch Golf Shop.  

We strive to develop new products with excellent 

quality and reasonable prices. 

 Good things are happening at Desert Mothers 

and we are looking forward to a great 2014. 

Best wishes,  

Marilyn Doyle, 

Desert Mothers Coordinator - 686-578-6017 ron-

ilyn2009@yahoo.com 

  

 Reading is one of my favorite things to 

do.  I was lucky enough to find someone 

who can put all the books on my little 

chip/card to my NOOK that I want for 

$3.50 per book.  Will do it on Nooks and 

tablets and Kindles.  Just about anything 

that has a card with it or she can 

download them too. 

I made a list of the books I wanted and 

gave my card and list to this lady and be-

fore I knew it she put all the books I 

wanted on my card and gave it back to 

me.  The cost $3.50 per book.  Not all the 

old ones, but all the newest she could get. 

I was so happy to have them to read and 

for a price I can afford.  She will do Mu-

sic and Audio-Books as well.  Same 

price. 

I am going to help her out, so if you 

would like to do the same thing you can 

leave the card with me at The Peoples 

Gallery, I will see she gets it and tell you 

when to pick it back up from the gallery.  

She also can do movies too.  The newest 

ones that just came out in theaters. 

 

Come into the gallery or call Linda at 577

-2898.  My hours are 9:30 till around 3 on 

week days.  No weekends. 

 

 
 

   You’re Invited! 

SNARLIN’ CHOLLA RACING’S 

        Annual BAJA 250  

  Cheeseburger In Paradise Party 

   Monday, February 24
th,  

at 12 Noon
 

      Denny & Sandi’s Party Central 

        @ Playa de Oro 

      Burgers, Fries, Drinks, Music 

Join the Fun & Bring Your Friends!!!  
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No Shirt/No Shoes/No Problem! 
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SEAWEEDS: YOU DON’T HAVE TO 

EAT SUSHI TO ENJOY THEM! 

By 

Roy S. Houston, Ph.D. 
 

 I have always been fascinated with seaweeds be-

cause of their diversity in form and color. They also range 

in size from tiny green filaments to the Pacific coast giant 

bladder kelp that grows to over 300 feet! One of the most 

beautiful sites while walking along the beach or tide pool-

ing is observing the myriad of colors that seaweeds dis-

play when draped over rocks at low tide to those cast up 

on the beaches after storms or during high tide. 

 Seaweeds or formally referred to as marine algae 

are not plants but plant-like organisms that lack roots, 

stems and leaves. They also possess relatively simple re-

productive structures as compared to true plants. An indi-

vidual alga or thallus is composed is composed of three 

major structures, the blade, stipe and holdfast which 

vary in size and proportion depending on the species. 

Blades contain the reproductive structures and are also the 

sites for photosynthesis; the process by which sunlight is 

utilized for growth and the production of new algal tissue. 

Stipes are stem-like units that connect the blades to the 

thallus. The entire seaweed is then affixed to the substrate 

by the holdfast. Holdfasts are not roots for there is no nu-

trient exchange between these structures and the sub-

strate. There are three major groups or divisions of sea-

weeds; the green algae (Phylum: Chlorophyta), brown 

algae (Phylum: Phaeophyta) and red algae (Phylum: 

Rhodophyta). Their color is due to the predominant pig-

ment that is present in the cells. All seaweeds contain 

chlorophyll which is important for photosynthesis. How-

ever, the red and brown algae contain accessory pigments 

that mask the chlorophyll which gives them their charac-

teristic color.  

 There are perhaps hundreds of species of sea-

weeds living in the northern Gulf of California. Many 

types are fleshy in texture while other species are flat with 

numerous branches. Some of the red seaweeds resemble 

corals for they have calcium in their cell walls and are 

known as coralline algae. The following seaweeds are 

very common in our local tide pools. 

 

Red algae, Alga roja  

Marine algae play a major role in the marine environment 

for they are an important food source for marine herbi-

vores and also provide a substrate or close living space for 

many species of marine animals. In addition, many types 

of seaweed are of economic importance, as one who has 

eaten sushi can attest! The nori that is used to wrap fish 

and rice can be either brown or red seaweed. Connoisseurs 

use seaweed in salads, soups, sandwiches and some casse-

roles. Brown algae are used for extracting alginates, prod-

ucts used as additives in pudding, ice cream and many 

other foods. Recently it has been shown that many marine 

algae change the glucose (carbohydrate) produced by pho-

tosynthesis into lipids, which are stored as energy rich oils 

that can be used as biofuels.  

 Seaweeds also play a major role in our daily lives. 

Have you ever wondered  where  that wonderful “salt air” 

smell originates that we experience when walking the 

beach or sitting on the veranda enjoying our morning cof-

Sea lettuce, Alga verde  Fan algae, Alga café                               

 

American Tax 

 

Bob is at the Peoples Gallery ready to help you 

with you American income tax.  If you would like 

to have it done here and not have to go back to 

the states just for that he has been doing this since 

1965. 

Income tax is something we don’t really like do-

ing, but it must be done, so he is here to help you 

with your needs.  He is a tax consultant and 

knows the best way to do this. 

So, if you would like to have some help stop by the 

Peoples Gallery and he will be there to answer 

any questions you might have. 

Hope to see you soon. 

  Bob Silverman 



Page 14 

San Felipe Newsletter - Jan. 15, 2014 

GETTING AROUND TOWN 

066 for emergencies is the same as 911 in the U.S.A. 
and will connect you to the emergency number in San Felipe. 

To dial an 800 number, use 880 from San Felipe. 
OPERATOR … 002 

 Map updated by Alan Smith, Sacramento 
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Las Amigas..2nd & 4th Wed. 10:00am @  

   Ocotillo Lodge 

SFARP.. 1st & 3rd Wed. 10:00am @               

Old Corona Building on Mar de Cortez 

Rotary Club.. Monday 8:00am @   

The El Cortez Hotel 

AA & NA Corner of Ensenada & Mar     

Caribe     (Schedule on door) 

Lions Club.. 2nd & 4th Thurs. 4:00pm at  

Las Palmas Hotel 

    

FIRE DEPARTMENT    577-1182 

POLICE                          577-1134 

IMMIGRATION             577-1083 

TOURIST OFFICE         577-1155 

TELNOR PHONE CO.   577-1000 

   PHARMACY  “Regina”    577-1258                  

WATER CO.                   577-1022 

PROPANE                      577-2373 

RED CROSS       065 or 577-1544 

AIRPORT                       577-1293 

TAXI                              577-2134 

BANCOMER                577-2224 

DMV                             577-1065 

  VET                         686-149-9319 

VISITOR HELP            078 

 

DR. ABASOLO…   577-1706 

DR.’S EMERGENCY NO… 

686-573-0174 

DENTIST…  577-1143 

OPERATOR             002 

066 for emergencies is the same as 911 in 

the U.S. and will connect you to the 

emergency numbers above. 

Alarm Co…   577-6267 

Bakery (Blue Gecko)…  686-209-6771 

Blue Crystal Healing and more… 686-114-

4976 

Bug Busters Pest Control…  577-1406 

Cabo Cape (Wearable Art)  686-112-1325 

Chumpo’s Pizza + More…  577-0085 

Club De Pesca (Campo)….  577-1180 

Desert Realty……   686-573-0339 

El Cortez Hotel…  577-1055 from the U.S. 

011-52-686-577-1055 

Fat Boys Pizza & More…  577-4092 

Papeleria Copicentro…  577-1402 

People’s Gallery…   577-2898 

Pharmacy Regina…  577-1258 

San Felipe Storage…  688-0179 

Sea Star Body Shop…  577-6250 

Services by Lupita Foudy Mora...577-0178 

SunRunner Mail Service…   577-0365 Cen-

tral or North 576-0370 

Talabarteria Y Fotografia..   577-1144 

The Hideaway (Las Palmas Hotel)…  577-

1333 

YET MAIL (fm3;s etc.)..  577-1255 

 

All articles, ads, classified and 

photos are due by the 26th of 

each month.  This will help get 

the printing done on time. 
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hole, vents, and crevices on the computer.  

 

Use a portable vacuum designed for computer clean-

ing.  Do not use a standard vacuum.  Compressed air 

is also a good tool. 

 

Tips for preventing a keyboard from being de-

stroyed after spilling liquid in to it. 

Turn the computer off immediately or disconnect it 

from the computer.  

 

Turn the keyboard over to prevent the substance 

from further penetrating circuits. Shake the keyboard  

while upside down, use a cloth to help clean out what 

can be reached. Leave the keyboard upside down for 

at least one night allowing it to dry.  

 

If after cleaning the keyboard you have keys that 

stick remove the keys and clean below the keys and 

the bottom portion of the key. 

MSCOWPATTYS CYBER SHOTS 

 

Computer Cleaning 

 

Patti Haynes 

Cleaning Basics 

Your computer and other electronic equipment 

should be cleaned frequently to keep the components 

in good working condition.  It is also important to 

keep from spreading germs.  The moist environment 

by the sea and dirt build up can prevent proper air 

flow and potentially stop the fan.  If you smoke, have 

a pet around the computer, or it is located in the 

cooking area, you may want to clean it more fre-

quently otherwise you should clean about every three 

months. 

Tips 

Turn the computer off before cleaning. 

Never spray any liquid onto any computer compo-

nent.  Instead, spray liquid on to the cloth.  Use wa-

ter, alcohol or HIGHLY diluted solvent 

A vacuum can be used on the outside case. Never use 

the vacuum inside as it generates static electricity.  

Compressed air or a specially designed computer 

vacuum can be used. 

Hold the fan or place something between the blades 

to prevent it from spinning to prevent damage or 

back voltage. 

Don’t eat or drink around the computer and limit 

smoke exposure. 

Tools 

 

Use cloth whenever possible.  Do not use cloth on 

circuitry. Lint free swabs, foam swabs. 

 

Use alcohol for cleaning. 

 

Outside Case 

Procedure: The plastic case that houses the PC com-

ponents can be cleaned with a lint-free cloth that has 

been slightly dampened with water. For stubborn 

stains, add a little household detergent to the cloth. 

Never use a solvent cleaner on plastics. 

 

Make sure all vents and air holes are hair and lint 

free by rubbing a cloth over the holes and vents. It is 

also helpful to take a vacuum around each of the 

A Good Ending … New Beginnings 

 by Susan Young, Reluctant Fundraiser 

December was a busy month.  I personally spent it in 

the states visiting family as did many others yet the 

work of the gals at Volunteers Without Limits went 

on as the needs of the community don't take a holi-

day. 

 This year VSL was blessed by a two day 

Chicken for Christmas drive which was present on 

Facebook.  The need ($600) was presented and met 

in just that: two days.  God bless the generous hearts 

who made it possible. 

 November brought the end of the Sí, San 

Felipe Photo Contest.  The People Choice selection 

was the I (heart) San Felipe blackboard submitted by 

Bertha and Hilario Campista.  First , second and third 

place winners will be announced in January as soon 

as the judges decisions are complete. 

 This going to be brief this month.  I just 

wanted to take this opportunity to wish you all a very 

Happy and Blessed New Year and encourage to con-

tinue to support your favorite charity this year.  If 

you don't have one, look for one, for in the words of 

my favorite prayer.... it is in giving that we receive. 

 God bless you all, 

Susan 

http://www.computerhope.com/issues/ch001241.htm
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       2013    CODE    OFF  ROAD    RACE 

 "3  Legger  takes  a   Gold" 

By George  Jackson 

     
 

 

Sat.  Nov. 30,  118 cars and bikes staged to race the 

year end event for CODE's  season finale. The 

course was 220 miles starting from Mexicali at La-

guna Salada just south of Hwy 2 at K-28, and ending 

at the Hotel Cortez here in San Felipe. 

    Trophy  Trucks and Class 1's race in 1 open class. 

Starting 1 minute behind the #18 SPEED Energy 

Trophy Truck, veteran racer Javier Robles beat the 

not so speedy Juan Carlos Lopez to the 1st check 

point at mile 32 by 32 seconds.  By check 2 at mile 

92, Robles is ahead by 9 minutes, JC never showed, 

DNF'd. By check 3 at mile 160, Robles led by 15  

minutes. But he broke before he got to highway 3, 

costing 2 ½ hours, he did get 2nd in class, but Mel-

chor Acosta took the Class and the Overall win, up-

setting veteran racers, Canela, Lopez, & Sanchez. 

     Second overall went to a Class 12, Veteran racer 

Vic Bruckmann, (who won the BAJA 1000 with 

Pete's Camp Rafael Navarro IV). He beat out 10 

faster rigs plus getting the 1st in Class 12. Third 

overall was Class 12 again, by  Jesus De La Torre. 

      The three legged win was in Class 1600. Starting 

was Ivan Pacheco and daughter Danya, who had the 

best times at both check 1 and 2. Fourth place 

starter, Roberto Romo, in 2nd place, was 63 seconds 

behind at 1 and 37 seconds behind at check 2. Then 

Pacheco had over 2 hours down time. The rest of the 

pack ran close as the 16's usually do. Then about 10 

miles before the finish Romo broke a front corner 

off the car, tire and all, only 2 skinny little trailing 

arms hooked to the front beam. They must have just 

kept going, because they were in 2nd place by a 

minute. The car that took the lead, Ceasar Fiscal had 

the 1st place win, but he blew thru the checkered 

flag in an unsafe manner and was penalized 1 posi-

tion, so Romo's three legger took the gold and  they 

'did not' have the co-driver ride on the back bumper 

for ballast ! 

     Of notable mention, Marie Westwood in her 

Class 8 took the class win with a   44.5 mph avg. and 

fifth overall. Car finish rate: 50/82=61%, Motos and 

Quads: 26/36=72%. 
 

    RECORD's    RACE ,  OJOS   to   SAN 

FELIPE 

By George Jackson 
 

      

Sat. Dec. 14th,  174 entries lined up on the hill just a 

100 feet south of the Ojos Negro Highway crossing 

at K-39.  Of the bikes and quads, 43 took off at 6:30 

am, then at 9:30, 128 cars got their green flag, all 

entries at 30 second intervals.  The course was 

changed from previous years, it used to go south of 

the highway 5 miles, then east behind a stretch of 

mountains, then north back out to hwy 3 at K-77, the 

Score trail. It was rough, silty, had a couple rocky 

hill climbs, used to gobble up cars for the carnage list 

and added an hour or two to the race, but this year it 

hooked back east right away and paralleled the high-

way, quite a bit easier, we saw 4 hour finishes in this 

event, for almost a 200 mile race. Time was stopped 

for 1 hour at the goat trail, K-117 at Valle Trinidad 

and restarted down course at K-144 in San Matais. 

     First to cross the finish line at the Arches here in 

San Felipe was Francisco Septian #49x with a time 

of 3:49:30, (Fransisco also took the Overall in the 

CODE race, for mentioned). The bikes had a great 

finish rate of 79%, 34 of 43 entries. First Trophy 

Truck was Ricky Sanchez #8 at 3:36:41. 

     Of the 7 Trophy Truck/Class 1 type rigs all 7 fin-

ished, almost unheard of in Off Road Racing. Next 

hot foot to cross the finish line was Class 10, Chris 

Kemp at 3:47:19,  third overall was TT #52, Gonzalo 

Pirron at 3:48:30, then back to Class 10 for 4th to 

Gerardo Iribe at 3:51:07. 

     Class 1600 winner, Jose Ruvalcaba, was 9th over-

all with a time of 4:12:27, very respectable time for a 

80 hp VW. Class 7s had 20 entries and 8 finishers, 

Class 11, stock VW beetle, had 22 entries and 16 fin-

ishers, 73% finished, very good for that class. Class 

15, sportsman Baja Bugs (5-1600) had 11 entries and 

9 finishers, 82 %, second only to the Unlimited's 

100%. Total race finish rate was 68% ! 

 

     Join us Sat. Feb.1. in the Bay of LA for their 5th 

annual fun and cheap race, $100 entry, 120 miles +- 

reasonably easy tech and a whole lot of fun, espe-

cially if you are new to the sport and would like to 

cut your teeth on a great course and not spend a lot 

of dough.                   KEEP  RACING 
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source? Perhaps she’s jealous of your friends (I 

gather they aren’t her friends) and is just being a 

twit.  If I were you, I would tell her unless she gives 

you the names of the people who are talking trash 

about you, you no longer care to communicate with 

her in any way.  I find it hard to believe, but you 

never know. You could also just shine it on and if 

she says it again, just say “too bad; their loss” and 

leave it at that.   I vote for #1.  

 

  

Q u i e r d a  K a t  a n d  D e a r  K a t : 

 

I was invited out to dinner (a nice, white table cloths, 

etc) by a man I assumed was a gentlman as he was a 

friend of a friend, very well dressed and in the short 

time I met him, articulate and polite.   I was never so 

embarrassed in my life.  The way he treated the staff 

as he proceeded to get plastered and brag about his 

money.  I was too shocked to say anything, but after 

I got home, I felt ill.  “Disgusted”  

 

Dear Disgusted:  Don’t be so hard on yourself; you 

may have made the horrible evening last longer if 

you said anything and I can imagine your embarrass-

ment.  I’m sure the staff saw it on your face, but the 

next time you’re around there, if it will make you 

feel better, you could stop in and say it was the jerk 

date who was rude, not me.  As far as Mr. Money 

Bags lush bucket, some men think because they can 

buy whatever they want that they can treat people 

exactly like they please.  I wouldn’t date him again; 

h e  s o u n d s  l i k e  a s  a s s .    

 

Dear Kat:  I went to a local eatery our group was en-

joying cocktails and appetizers and visiting.  When 

our food came, I pulled a long clump of hair out of 

my main dish.  I’m not talking one long hair; there 

were at least five.   I quietly wrapped it in my napkin 

and didn’t say anything.  I didn’t want to embarrass 

them in front of our dinner group.  Needless to say, I 

didn’t finish my main dish.  My problem is I feel 

guilty not telling the rest of the group and telling my 

friends about it so they can be aware to watch out.  I 

don’t know what to do.  “Hair” 

 

 

Dear Hair:  That’s gross; but no one appointed you 

the hair ball czar.  Perhaps it was a one time thing 

and perhaps not.  If you tell the cook or chef, who 

knows what will be in your next meal (just kid-

ding).  This is a tough one because I’m assuming it’s 

a place you frequent.  If it is, drop by and talk to the 

owner and suggest the cooks wear nets or bring your 

own when you order with the request for the cook to 

wear it.  That should go over like a lead balloon.  If 

one of your friends complains about the same thing, 

it wouldn’t be out of the question for you to tell her 

your story.  For some reason, hair in food is really 

icky but sometimes, it’s our own!  Good luck. 

 

 

Dear Kat.  Never thought I’d write you but I picked 

up a copy of this newsletter and decided, what the 

heck.  I have a place here but I only come down once 

a month.  Here’s the deal.  I’m supposed to have a 

girlfriend who I have assumed was being faith-

ful.  It’s been brought to my attention by more than 

one person that she has brought other men to my 

house and spent the night.  It’s kind of touchy, as she 

is related to the people I lease my lot from.  I feel 

like I’m between a “rock and a hard place”.  

 

Dear Rock:   Yes, and you’re not the first nor the last 

to find themselves in this sort of situation.  Unless 

you’re willing to share your girlfriend and your 

home, I’d have a chat with the alleged girlfriend and 

ask her to move and after that, you’ll just have to let 

the chips fall where they will.  Her relatives could 

make your life miserable or they may feel the same 

way.  Ya just never know!  Good luck.   

 

 

Quierda Kat:  I wish you would write more about 

what bad women do and quit picking on us 

men.  We’re not all bad!  “Irked” 

 

Dear Irked:  No, you’re not all bad, just some of you 

forgot how to treat a woman or another human be-

ing.  But, of course, not all men are bad and it’s usu-

ally women who talk about their collective pains in 

the arse and write.  

 

 

Dear Kat: 

 

My friend dared me to write you but please don’t use 

my email address.  Oh my, I never in a million years 

thought I’d be doing this on a dare.  My (our) prob-

lem is another woman who constantly invites herself 

to our lunches or an event we may be going to.  How 
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do we say “we’d rather go alone”.  

 

Dear Rather Go Alone:  Well, let’s see.  How about 

“We’d rather go alone” for starters.  She probably 

thinks it’s an open invite because no one has told her 

differently.  The next luncheon or outing, just make 

plans to go alone and if she calls, simply tell her (in a 

polite way) to buzz off and when you’re ready to 

have her out with you two, send her an invitation.  If 

not; stick with the buzz off.  

 

Quierda Kat: 

 

I’m writing you because I know the person I’m try-

ing to reach reads Dear Kat. A friend of my hus-

band’s just got one of those vapor cigarettes and he 

smokes it in my “no smoking” home.  I know it’s not 

smoke, per se, but I resent it and my husband won’t 

say anything.  He thinks I’m making a mountain out 

of a mole hole.  What would you do? 

 

 

Dear What:  Well, you don’t want to ask a smoker 

what they would do, but I would think that out of 

respect, the friend would have enough common 

sense not to light it before asking for your permis-

sion.  Next time you see him, just ask him you would 

prefer he not light up in your home.  If he doesn’t 

like it - too bad.  It’s better than going nuts while 

he’s visiting.   

 

Dear Kat:  My wife is getting so fat, she can’t fit into 

any of the clothes I bought her when we got married 

(two years ago).  How does or why is she letting her-

self go?  My mother was fat and cruel so I think that 

may have something to do with my fear of fat.  What 

can I do? 

 

Dear What can I Do”:  I think they should change 

marriage vows to read “through sickness and health; 

fatness and skinniness” because it seems to happen 

more often than not.  Large women can be very at-

tractive and unless your wife weighs 300 pounds, 

why don’t you start a diet and exercise plan you can 

both do together.  Try not to criticize her; focus on 

the positive - her health.  I say do all this if you are 

still of the mind to stay in the marriage.  If you’re 

going to dump your wife because she’s fat - ever see 

“Shallow Hal”.  Rent it and watch it. 

 

Quierda Kat - what can I do about friends who bor-

row my stuff and bring it back consistently with 

something wrong with it?  “Burned out” 

 

Dear Burned out:  You can tell them “NO” and while 

you’re at it, tell them why.  That’s just plain rude.    

 

 

If you have a problem you’d like me to solve, just 

drop an email.  Dear Kat on the San Felipe Newslet-

ter appears on line and in hard copy.  You can stop 

by People’s Gallery/San Felipe Newsletter for more 

scoop.  Facebook @bajakat and of course, http://

www.kats.korner.com.mx  

Continued from page 8 

 

http://www.kats.korner.com.mx
http://www.kats.korner.com.mx
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There are  8  T-Shirts to be carried 

exclusively  at The Peoples Gallery .  On 

Sale Now.  Plus a  free gift with each T-

Shirt purchase. 

 
FROM THE DESK OF  

SANDI FLANNIGAN 
 

Please bring down Dog Food for 
the local dogs…  You can drop 
them off at the ViVA’s Segundo, 
next door to Dr. Solice. (closed on 
Sunday & Monday) 

THE SAN FELIPE NEWSLETTER 

By 

Linda Sullivan 

 

 The newsletter was started in 1985 by Guy 

and Margaret Parker.  Way back when there were 

very little ways to communicate with each other.  

There was about 1000 phone lines in town and the 

only way you could get a line, is if someone died and 

their family didn’t want it anymore.  No waiting list 

for the lines just if you were lucky when the time 

came up. 

 

 What did people do to keep in contact with 

each other, well they got in their cars and traveled to 

all the people they wanted to talk to.  So, tell one and 

pass it on was the way to go.  The ladies even did a 

ladies luncheon once a week so they could get to-

gether and gossip about the good and the bad.  It 

really was fun, and the only way to see each other. 

 

 Most town people would meet at the same 

restaurant all the time and post up fliers so they 

could sell a few things and their homes as well.  That 

is when the Parkers decided to come up with a little 

newsletter for the towns people.  It went over big 

time and the towns people had somewhere to let eve-

ryone know what is going on.  They got lots of writ-

ers to do article and advertisers started popping up 

and the paper began to grow. 

 

It started as about a 4 pager and today I am proud to 

say it is now 28 pages.   

 

Thank you to everyone who has told me what the 

newsletter means to them. 

 

               I am proud to be a part of this town. 
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RED WINE IS 

SOMETHING FINE 

By Diane Pilato, of Sea Star 

 

Oh, the joys of becoming healthier!  What if you 

learned that drinking red wine has more healthy anti-

oxidants than commercial grape juice, raw blueber-

ries, pomegranate juice and even the expensive mira-

cle fruits like Açaí? You might want to start a New 

Year’s resolution of consuming red wine regularly!  

Red wine is truly something fine! 

 

Over the many years of recorded civilization, wine 

has been consumed as a regular part of living, thanks 

in part to the fact it is a fermented food and there-

fore, not needing to be refrigerated. Fermented foods 

have long been associated with good digestion. The 

probiotics and microbes found in fermented foods 

contain lactic-acid that nourish the good bacteria in 

your GI tract. Some red wines go through a secon-

dary fermentation which makes the wine taste 

smoother.  

 

Antioxidants are an important part of living longer as 

well as healthier.  Free radicals cause destruction of 

our body’s cells and antioxidants stop them. Recent 

studies have shown that antioxidants reduce the risk 

of some diseases, such as heart disease and cancer.  

Red wine is full of polyphenols including a powerful 

antioxidant, proanthocyanidin. Antioxidant rich 

foods are typically measured using the ORAC 

method which stands for Oxygen Radical Absorb-

ance Capacity.  Every food has a varying ability to 

absorb free radicals in a controlled environment. 

ORAC scores range from 50 for a carrot to 5,200 for 

a teaspoon of cinnamon.  One glass of Red Wine has 

an ORAC score of 7,700.  

 

Health benefits of drinking red wine are attributed to 

the high content of resveratrol. As a side note, this is 

now available through the vitamin industry in a cap-

sule form for those who don’t, won’t or can’t con-

sume wine.  Want to stay slim?  Research in the 

Journal of Biological Chemistry suggests piceatan-

nol, the chemical compound our bodies convert from 

resveratrol, was shown to actually prevent the 

growth of fat cells in a series of lab tests. Research-

ers say that piceatannol binds to the insulin receptors 

of fat cells, essentially blocking the pathways neces-

sary for immature fat cells to mature and grow. 

Other health benefits of drinking red wine are lower-

 

ing cholesterol, fighting off colds, and stopping cancer.  

According to researchers at the University of Virginia, the 

resveratrol you get from drinking one glass of red wine 

three or four times a week may be enough to starve any 

nascent cancer cells. The scientists dosed human cancer 

cells with resveratrol and found that the compound inhib-

ited the key action of a cancer-feeding protein. 

 

Resveratrol may also be the key to keeping your memory 

sharp, says Philippe Marambaud, PhD, a senior research 

scientist at New York's Litwin-Zucker Research Center 

for the Study of Alzheimer's Disease and Memory Disor-

ders. The compound has been shown to hamper the for-

mation of beta-amyloid protein, a key ingredient in the 

plaque found in the brains of people with Alz-

heimer's. Marambaud suggests flexing your brain by do-

ing crossword puzzles and brain teasers for an hour then 

cooling down with a glass of wine. 

 

On top of lowering bad cholesterol, polyphenols—the 

antioxidants in red wine—can help keep blood vessels 

flexible and reduce the risk of unwanted clotting. For 

heart health, this is good news.  This has been found to be 

almost as effective as aspirin consumption. But be care-

ful: Chronic heavy drinking damages the heart, so, as 

with most things, moderation is of paramount importance. 

 

Over the years, several long-term studies have been con-

ducted comparing drinkers to non-drinkers. There have 

also been studies comparing wine drinkers to spirits/beer 

drinkers. Here are some of the more interesting findings: 

* Wine drinkers have a 34% lower mortality rate than 

spirits/beer drinkers.             * Moderate drinkers have 

30% less risk than non-drinkers of developing type 2 dia-

betes.* Brain function declines less quickly in moderate 

drinkers than non-drinkers. 

 

So how much is considered “moderate” and “healthy” 

drinking? The goodness of red wine can be easily coun-

tered with the negative effects of alcohol. So how much 

wine is too much? According to the Dietary Guidelines 

for Americans: 

  

2 glasses of wine for men daily, 1 glass of wine for 

women daily.  A typical glass is 6 oz. of wine, and calo-

ries average 150 to 170 per glass. 

 

Wine can also be used for creative cooking if you don’t 

want to drink it regularly.  I found a great recipe for make

-ahead wine sauce online, which I’ll share!  

 

So there you have it!  Relax, De-stress and reap the health 

benefits of red wine-it IS fine!  Diane 

http://winefolly.com/tutorial/how-is-white-wine-made/#creamy
http://winefolly.com/tutorial/how-is-white-wine-made/#creamy
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Bob & Betty Shermer..   School supplies 

Joan Kennedy…   Clothing 

Richard & Peggy Schaad…  Clothing/shoes 

Mike & Carole Austin…   Candy 

Clarence & Peggy from the ranch..  Pencils 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks for caring 

       Linda Sullivan 

 

 

 

 

 

                                  

 

 

GOOD THINGS DO HAPPEN  

BY 

Linda Sullivan 

 

 

 A while back someone left there phone in the 

Peoples Gallery, so now I am thinking what should I 

do.  I thought just carry it with me and the person 

who lost it probably would call their number and find 

out I had their phone.  That is exactly what hap-

pened.  They came in and got their phone back and 

we very happy. 

 

 I went out with my friends and neighbors for 

dinner at the El Cortez Hotel Restaurant and there 

were about 18 of us.  A day later my neighbor Pam 

Trayler came over and told me she discovered she 

had lost her little black change purse, which had 

something’s in it and a good amount of money.  She 

looked everywhere and decided she would see if for 

some reason it was left at the El Cortez.  Sure 

enough our waiter David had found it, wrapped it all 

up in paper and had it waiting for her with every-

thing in it. 

 

 Now, a women came into the Peoples Gallery 

to tell me that her and her husband we shopping at 

Calimax, he has a really good walker and had his 

tablet and other things in it.  After she loaded the car 

with her groceries they left for home, just to find out 

they left the walking and all behind.  When they 

went back to the store everything was waiting for 

them.  So, there are good things happening here. 

 

I have been around for a long time.  25 years to be 

exact and in the time I have been here there are sto-

ries after stories about people leaving all kinds of 

things behind when eating or shopping and so forth, 

and for the most part I know of so many people who 

have gotten their things back.  This is a wonderful 

place to visit and live. 

 

Bob and I have our Dr.’s, dentist, eye glasses, shop-

ping, clothes stores, art galleries, eateries, banks, and 

so much more.  We really don’t have to leave San 

Felipe for most of our needs.  We can get a Mexican 

drivers license, insurance, alarms, entertainment of 

all kinds.  The pharmacies are great as well.  You can 

get most of your needs right there. 

 

Why would we want to leave San Felipe?  Not us. 
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SAN FELIPE NEWSLETTER 

Prices per month:  
For ads 

 
1/8 page ad = $ 30 (3 1/2 x 2 1/2”) 

1/4 page ad = $ 45 (3 1/2 x 5”) 
1/2 page ad = $ 85 (5 x 7 1/2 or 3 1/2 x 

10”) 
 1   page ad = $125 (8 x 10”) 

 
 The newsletter comes out 9 
months per year, October - June.  (June 
is our summer issue).  June issue runs 
through the summer till Oct. 15th, when 
the new season starts. 
 You will be listed next to the map 
in the middle of the newsletter with your 
phone number on the other page, only 
while you are advertising with me.  
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Weekly Dinner Specials 

No Order to Big or Small 

Catering available.   

FB Group Blue Gecko Bakery 

For order, Info. Or Questions  

Call Linda… 686-209-6771 

 

A COURSE IN 

MIRACLES 

?   ?   ?   ?   ?   ?   ?   ?  

Information Meeting 

2nd Sunday of Every 

Month  

Time:  10:00 AM 

Place:  Alegra Restaurant 

E-mail:  

mnqnjc@hotmail.com 

 

 

Heart of Baja Quilt Show 

Bake Sale & Raffle 

Presented by: Matomi Strippers Quilt Guild 

 

Where:  Puertecitos Clubhouse 

 

When:  Sat. February 22, 2014 

 

Time:  10 AM - 2 PM 

 

Purpose:  Fundraiser for our community 

charities 

 

All are Welcome! 

Toasty Toes for your feet & hands. 

Also, Toasty beds for your pets. 

Keep nice and warm this winter. 

At the Peoples Gallery 
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BEACH HOME IN TOWN: TOTALY remodeled, 

sunny spacious 2 + bedroom home.  2 new full baths, 

very large dining room off new kitchen, sunny laun-

dry/artist area, and large living room with wood 

stove, A/C, and many extras.  Set in a small campo 

of 48 homes on the beach at CAMPO LAS ARE-

NAS, just past Club de Pesca.  This is a very special 

community where you OWN THE LAND THAT 

YOUR HOUSE IS ON WHICH IS INCLUDED IN 

THE PRICE!  Beautifully maintained common areas 

with beach front rancho. UNBEATABLE price of 

$65,000.              Contact:   

heidebob2@gmail.com or Dunie 577-1978. 

 

BEACH HOUSE FOR SALE:   In Laguna Percebu.  

Home on bluff overlooking beautiful beach:  Three 

bedrooms and three bathrooms:  Several covered pat-

ios: and numerous shade trees.    A deck over patio 

with great view:  Solar system, and very large leased 

lot;  two garages for the toys.  Quick sale:  $110,000 

DLLS. 

Call Tom or Lupita for more info. 

Call:  686-577-0178 

Cell:  646-153-6077 or you can 

E-Mail:  foudy@prodigy.net.mx 

 

HOUSE FOR SALE:  2 br. 2 ba approx. 1050 sq. ft. 

Family rm. Kitchen, laundry area, lg. patio fenced.  4 

A/C’s.  Lease is only $285 per month.  Asking 

$20,000 OBO.  Will negotiate furnishings.  Call 951-

378-0644 or 951-244-9634 or e-mail: 

woodswm@ca.rr.com 

 

FOR SALE:  1 BR Beachhouse, Furnished. 

Punta Bufeo(13 miles north of Gonzaga Bay). 

1 ½ hours So. of San Felipe via newly paved Hwy. 

On bluff; concrete stairs to beach;  Beautiful Island 

Views.  Remote, No electricity. 01152-686-577-3018 

 

FOR RENT:  2 Full Hook-Up RV Sites/Beachfront 

at Campo Ocotillo 5 miles North of San Felipe. 

Available January, 2014 - Short or Long Term 

belindaeastman@yahoo.com; OR 01152-686-577-

3018 

Or Cell:  01152-1-686-215-4914 

 NEW AA MEETING PLACE 
AA meeting at KM 181 on Hwy. in 
front of Campo Ocotilla 
English meeting hours Tuesday & 
Saturday @ 12 Noon      Monday & 
Thursday 6:30 pm 
Mexican Meetings every night @ 6:30 
EXCEPT Wednesday & Sunday. 
Everyone Welcome. For more 
information… 

  Call  686-686-526-0096 

  $7 Minimum (5lines): $2 Each Extra Line 

HOUSE FOR SALE:  Beautiful Beach house with 

guest rooms, garages, and boat storage.  Big solar 

system with elec. refrigerator.  The Best Camp at 

KM 45.  $149,000.  Call Allen for more information. 

619-417-4216. 
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      SUBSCRIBE TODAY! 9 ISSUES...   OCT. ̧   JUNE 
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Pricing..   (Circle one)  $15 local mail box…    $20 e-mail in color….     $35 direct Mail 

 


